
 

Dr. Carlos Ricardo Maneck Malfatti 

Department of Physiotherapy,  

R. Simeão Camargo Varela de Sá, 03, Guarapuava, Paraná, Brazil.CEP: 85040-080. 

Phone number: +55-42-3629-8100;  

Email: crmalfatti@gmail.com 
  

December 09, 2013.  

Dear Santiago Muzzo Benavides PhD 

(Editor in Chief of Colombia Médica), 

 

  

It is a pleasure for me to send you our manuscript entitled “CAFFEINE MODIFY 

BLOOD GLUCOSE AVAILABILITY DURING PROLONGED LOW INTENSITY 

EXERCISE IN DIABETIC TYPE 2 PATIENTS”, and we would be very grateful if 

you could consider our paper for publication in Colombia Médica.  

We would like to state that all authors have seen and approved the study and that 

no part of the submitted work has been published or is under consideration for 

publication elsewhere. In addition, we would like to declare that all subjects reported in 

this study have been conducted in accordance with Resolution 196/96 of the National 

Council of Health in Brazil, which was approved by local Ethics Committee. 

I look forward to hearing from you in a next future. 

  

Sincerely Yours, 

 

 

 

      Prof. Dr. Carlos Ricardo Maneck Malfatti 
                                                                                     Corresponding author
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